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June 23, 2008

Hon. Adrian Benepe
Commissioner
NYC Department of Parks & Recreation 
Arsenal West, 16 West 61st Street
New York, NY 10023

Dear Commissioner Benepe:

Queens Civic Congress, an umbrella organization comprised of over 110 civic, condo, 
co-op, tenant and other associations throughout the borough of Queens including the Property 
Owners Associations in Belle Harbor and Neponsit, as well as the Bayswater Civic Association, 
Deerfield Area Association, and Rockaway Park Homeowners and Residents Association, and 
the  Rockaway  Waterfront  Alliance  expected  both  the  assignment  and  deployment  of  a  full 
contingent of well-qualified lifeguards to provide adequate and safe coverage along Rockaway’s 
14-mile stretch of shoreline each day from Memorial Day through Labor Day of this year.  That 
need remains unmet nearly one month into the season.

Despite commitments and assurances to the contrary, the facts on the ground indicate 
more than a few beaches continue to  receive inadequate coverage.  Since Memorial Day, 
beachgoers found red flags flying indicating “No Swimming Allowed” along the too many 
stretches of Rockaway shoreline.  This intolerable situation must change.

Queens Civic Congress, in statements, letters and testimonies, urges that,
The NYC Department of  Parks & Recreation create the safest  possible  

swimming conditions along the City of  New York’s shoreline where confident,  
well-trained, and competent lifeguards protect the tens of thousands of swimmers 
who  have  a  right  to  expect  optimum  safety  measures  be  in  effect  along 
Rockaway’s coastline each day (from Memorial Day through Labor Day).

The lack of deployments also make clear the need for a Queens-based training and testing 
facility to best ensure a full compliment of lifeguard candidates each year.  

Please advise when the public can expect all of our beaches to be fully and completely 
open.  

Thank you.



Sincerely,

 Corey Bearak              Barbara Larkin
Corey B. Bearak       Barbara S. Larkin
     President Parks Committee Co-Chair

c.   Mayor Michael Bloomberg
      Member Congress Anthony D. Weiner
      Member Congress Gregory W. Meeks
      State Senator Malcolm Smith
      Assembly Member  Audrey I. Pheffer
      Assembly Member Michele Titus
      Council Member Joseph P. Addabbo, Jr.
      Council Member James Sanders, Jr.
      Jonathan Gaska, District Manager, Community Board #14
      Queens Coalition for Parks and Green Spaces

    Queens Civic Congress Members
Association of Old Forest Hills ♦ Auburndale Improvement Association ♦ Bayside Civic Database ♦ Bayside  Clear-Spring Council ♦ Bayside 
Hills Civic Association ♦ Bayswater Civic Association ♦ Βay Terrace Community Alliance, Inc. ♦ Bellaire-BellVill Civic Association ♦ Belle 
Harbor Property Owners Association ♦ Bellerose Commonwealth Civic Association ♦Bellerose Hillside Civic Association ♦ Bell Park Manor 
Terrace Community Council ♦ Bowne Park Civic Association ♦ Briarwood Community Association ♦ Cambria Heights Civic Association ♦ 

Civic Association of  Utopia Estates ♦ C.O.M.E.T. (Communities of Maspeth-Elmhurst Together) ♦ Concerned Citizens of Laurelton ♦ 
Cornucopia Society ♦ Creedmoor Civic Association ♦ Deerfield Area Association  ♦ Doug-Bay Manor Civic Association ♦ Douglas Manor 
Association ♦ Douglaston Civic Association ♦ Dutch Kills Civic Assn. of Long Island City ♦ East Flushing Civic Association ♦ Federated 

Block Associations of Laurelton ♦ Federation of Civic Associations of Southeast Queens ♦ Floral Park Community Council ♦ Flushing Heights 
Civic Association ♦ Flushing on the Hill Taxpayers Association ♦ Forest Hills Chamber of Commerce ♦ Forest Hills Crescents Association ♦ 
Forest Hills-Van Court Association ♦ Fresh Meadows Homeowners Association ♦ Georgetown Mews ♦ Glendale Civic Association of Queens 
♦ Glen Oaks Village Owners, Inc. ♦ Greater Astoria Historical Society ♦ Greater Whitestone Taxpayers Civic Association ♦ Harding Heights 
Civic Association ♦ Hillcrest Estates Civic Association ♦ Hilltop Village Co-Op #1 ♦ Hilltop Village Co-Op #2 ♦ Hilltop Village Co-Op #3 ♦ 

Hilltop Village Co-Op #4 ♦ Hollis 11423 Block Association ♦ Hollis Hills Civic Association ♦ Holliswood Civic Association ♦ Hollis Park 
Gardens Civic Association ♦ Holly Civic Association♦ Hyde Park Gardens Cooperative ♦ Jackson Heights Beautification Group ♦ Jamaica 

Estates Association ♦ Jamaica Hill Community Association ♦ Juniper Park Civic Association ♦ Kew Gardens Civic Association ♦ Kew 
Gardens Hills Homeowners Association ♦ Kew Gardens Improvement Association ♦ Kissena Park Civic Association ♦ Little Neck Bay Civic 
Association ♦ Little Neck Pines ♦ Long Island City Alliance ♦ Malba Civic Association ♦ Meadowlark Gardens Owners  ♦ Middle Village 

Property Owners Association ♦ Mitchell Linden Civic Association ♦ Neponsit Property Owners Association ♦ Newtown Civic Association ♦ 
North Bellerose Civic Association ♦ North Flushing Civic Association ♦ North Hills Estates Civic Association ♦ Northwest Clearview 

Homeowners Association ♦ Norwood Civic Association ♦ Oakland Terrace/ Gardens Community Council ♦ Off Broadway Homeowners 
Association ♦ Our Neighborhood Improvement Association  ♦ Our Neighbors Association of Ozone Park, Inc.  ♦ Parkway Village Historical 

Society ♦ Queensboro Hill Neighborhood Association ♦ Queens Colony Civic Association ♦ Queens Community Civic Corp. ♦ Queens Village 
Civic Association ♦ Ramblersville-Hawtree Civic Association ♦ Richmond Hill Historical Society ♦ Ridgewood Property Owners and Civic 

Association ♦ Rockaway Park Homeowners/ Residents ♦ Rocky Hill Civic Association ♦ Rosedale Civic Association ♦ Royal Ranch 
Association. ♦ Southeast Queens Concerned Neighbors ♦ South Ozone Park West Civic Association ♦ Springfield/Rosedale Community Action 
Association ♦ Station Road Civic Assoc. of Auburndale ♦ Sunnyside Gardens/Harrison Place Homeowners ♦ Surrey Estates Civic Association 

♦ Union Turnpike Merchants Association ♦ United Forties Civic Association ♦ United Neighbors Civic Association ♦ Waldheim 
Neighborhood Association ♦ Wayanda Civic Association ♦ West Cunningham Park Civic Association ♦ Westmoreland Association ♦ 

Woodside Community Council


